
The President’s Message
Dear Footprinters,

At our last meeting it was my intention
to mention that we were just beginning
National Police Week. It is especially
meaningful to an organization such as
ours that not only supports Law

Enforcement but has many current and former Law
Enforcement officers within our club.   For those that may
not know the history.................

In 1962, President John F. Kennedy signed a proclamation
which designated May 15th as Peace Officers Memorial Day
and the week in which that date falls as Police Week.
Currently, tens of thousands of law enforcement officers
from around the world converge on Washington, DC to
participate in a number of planned events which honor those
that have paid the ultimate sacrifice.

The Memorial Service began in 1982 as a gathering in
Senate Park of approximately 120 survivors and supporters of
law enforcement. Decades later, the event, more commonly
known as National Police Week, has grown to a series of
events which attracts thousands of survivors and law
enforcement officers to our Nation's Capital each year.

The National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial in
Washington, DC honors federal, state and local law enforcers
for their dedication and sacrifice. The memorial features

bronze sculptures depicting a series of adult lions protecting
its cubs, symbolizing the protective role of law enforcement
officers. Blue-gray marble walls are inscribed with the names
of more than 17,500 officers who have been killed in the line
of duty (dating back to 1792). Each May, during National
Police Week new names of fallen officers are added to the
National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial.  I was
fortunate to be in Washington DC in May 2012 and observe
part of this event and the beautiful tributes left by a grateful
nation. 

On a lighter note, our May meeting was well attended and
I was able to perform one of my favorite duties as President,
present a Service Recognition Award. This quarter it was
presented to, recently retired, Fire Inspector John Babcock, of
the East Fork Fire and Paramedic Districts. Congratulations
John, enjoy a long and healthy retirement.

Mark your calendars for the annual picnic ................July
28, Aspen Park. Watch the
newsletter for complete details!!

Charlene

From the Secretary-Treasurer
At our last meeting, one of
our members, Paul Conrad,
took the floor and warned
our fellow members of a
scam that could affect any
of us.  It has dire
consequences in terms of

identity theft and outright plundering of your
assets.  It goes like this:  you are on a vacation
trip and at the end of the day you check into
your hotel/motel.  You go to your room and a
short while later the phone rings.  The person
on the other end of the line says that they are
the front desk and that there seems to be some
difficulty with your credit card and could you
please provide that number again as well as the

three digit code on the back.  At this point,
alarm bells should be sounding.  Under no
circumstance should you provide that number.
Tell the person calling that you will go the
front desk and correct any problems.  And you
should do exactly that to let them know what
happened and report the call to the local
police.  

Most of us are aware of scams like this, but
there are some who have not and will fall for
this gambit.  So please, be aware, and
BEWARE.  There are reprobates out there.

Walt

Please call

YES
or

NO

by 6/13 for

the 6/20
meeting!

Charlene Spinner 267-

4901 Walt Nowosad

267-9099 

Or send E–mail to:

hhttttpp::////ccvvffoooottpprriinntt....oorrgg
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June Birthdays
Darleen Dils                      2

Steven Orr                         4

Fred Barker 6

Dave Osowski                    7

Leslie Sanford                   9

Hank Hetzel 14

Charles Duvall 17

Larna Hoyt                      21

Fritz Rubins                     23

Sandy Hannah 27

Jill Marcum                      28

Frances Coursey              29

From the 1st Vice President
Hello Footprinters, 

Summer is finally here and I hope
everybody has plans to get out and enjoy
it.  I was told the Farmer's Almanac has
predicted a wet summer, we could use the

water.  I want to thank Douglas County Sheriff's Search and
Rescue (SAR) for stepping up at the last minute to be May's
guest speakers.  SAR is truly a great group of individuals that
donate numerous hours to the Sheriff's Office.  Thank you to
the Footprinters for making Bob Voss and Shaun Thomas
welcome.

The guest speaker for June will be Investigator Jon Storke,
who was supposed to speak in May; but his wife decided to
have their baby and did not get out of the hospital until the
day of our meeting.  Investigator Storke completed polygraph
training this year and will update us on what is new in the lie
detection field.

Have a great June.   

David

From the 2nd Vice President
At our last meeting at the Carson City
Nugget, Bob Voss and Shaun Thomas of
the Douglas County Search and Rescue
Team were the guest speakers. There were
a lot of questions for Bob and Shaun
after the presentation which usually
suggests great interest by those attending the meeting.

The next meeting will be June 20th at the Carson Valley
Inn in the Town of Minden. Social hour is at 5:30 pm.  The
meeting will come to order and dinner will be served at 6:30
pm. The cost will be $20.00. 

Try to bring a guest and a Pot 'O' Gold gift.  Also,
remember to RSVP by June 13th to get your name entered
into the drawing for a free dinner.

See you at the meeting.

Joan

Vice Presidents’ Stuff

Karen and Jim Plamenig

Barbara McRoberts and Pat Dorrance



The East Fork Fire and
Paramedic Districts

Representatives - Steve
Eisele,IFA Chapter #72 Pres.

Charlene Spinner,Captain
Terry Taylor and Special

Recognition Awardee 
John Babcock 

Pres. Charlene Spinner and
Guest Speakers from the
Douglas County Search and
Rescue Team, Bob Voss and

Shaun Thomas 

Pat Smith (SERTOMA)
presenting Pres. Charlene

Spinner with a check in the
amount of $450.00 for
Chapter #72 members

efforts in managing parking
control at the annual 

Chili Cook-off and Crafts
Fair

Jill and Archie Marcum

Millie Solley
Paul Conrad and
Ross Spinner

Bobbie and Hank Hetzel

Fred and Marion Barker

Nancee Goldwater
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IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker

deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,

deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10    Claudia Lowe
2010-12 Bayan Lewis

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President                                   Charlene Spinner                               267-4901
1st Vice President                        David Aymami  720-1434
2nd Vice President                       Joan McDonnell 882-8064
Secretary-Treasurer                      Walter Nowosad                                267-9099
Sergeant-at-Arms                        Patricia Dorrance     720-7000
Immediate Past President              Bayan Lewis 782-8068
Grand Director                            Ray Hoyt 267-4355
3 Year Director Ron Pierini 783-0602
3 Year Director Claudia Lowe 267-5630
3 Year Director Larry Gray 783-9759
2 Year Director                            Phil Kasper 782-5385
1 Year Director                            Betty Miller 782-7935

BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor                         Larry Gray 783-9759
Chapter Webmaster                      Don McRoberts 267-0025


	page 1 jun 2013.pdf
	page 2 jun 2013
	page 3 june 2013
	page 4 june 2013

